DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Thursday 18 November 2010 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:
Cllr M Curtis – Chairman 


Cllr J Garnett


Cllr R Clayton



Cllr M Billing
Apologies:
Cllr D Jones



Mrs J Markham – Clerk

In attendance:  District Cllr Lin Barrington

Local Electors: 5
1. Little Red Bus
The Chairman welcomed District Cllr Lin Barrington to the meeting to explain the operation of the Little Red Bus service for rural communities, and to help identify whether the service could be of benefit in improving public transport links for Draughton.

After discussion, Cllr Barrington agreed to investigate extending one of the existing routes to call at houses in Draughton.  If this was thought to be possible, the service would be publicised within the village to ascertain demand and potential usage.

The Chairman thanked Cllr Barrington for her useful and informative presentation.

2. Minutes of Meeting on 14 October 2010
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 14 October 2010 were taken as read, approved and signed by the Chairman.
3. Matters Arising 
(i) Bridleway Hedgerow  The Clerk reported that a letter had been sent to the Redmans, but no reply had been received to date.
(ii) Highways maintenance  It was noted that the lines marking the A65 junctions into the village had been repainted.  
(iii) Greenway  The Clerk reported that all concerned with the project had been notified of its postponement.  Highways had agreed to keep it on the Capital Reserve List.  The Railway had promised support in principle if the project was revisited in the future.
(iv) Budget 2011/12  It was noted that the clerk salary scales for 2010/11 had not yet been received and it was therefore agreed to take this item, together with recommendations for the precept 2011/12, at the next meeting.  Further to the reference to expenditure on the footway lights, the Clerk reported that Npower had initiated dispute proceedings as regards the settlement of the 2009/10 account, where invoices appeared to have been issued in error.  This had been explained to the recovery agent.   It was also agreed to follow up a suggestion to have the lights temporarily switched off as a cost-saving measure.
4. Chelker Wind Turbines
The Clerk reported on developments since the last meeting, and in particular referred to recent local press coverage.  
It was noted that planning permission for the monitoring mast had been approved on 25 October (and the mast had duly been erected on 29 October), although a subsequent planning notice had since been circulated as regards the application of one of the planning conditions. The effect of this would be checked with the planning authority.  The residents at the site reported that sound monitoring equipment had been installed on their land.

Some discussion then took place concerning possible steps to be taken in the event that a planning application was submitted.  The Clerk was particularly asked to notify Friends of the Earth of the specific circumstances of the Chelker site.
5. All-Party Parliamentary Group on Parish Councils
The Clerk reported that a letter had been received from MP, Julian Smith, requesting note of topics for discussion by the All-Party Parliamentary Group on Parish Councils, to which he was Secretary.  It was agreed to reply, raising issues of road safety, transport and planning, and to undertake to keep the Group informed of any other issues of significance as the Government’s localism agenda proceeded.
6. Planning and Localism
It was reported that, in anticipation of the introduction of the Decentralisation and Localism Bill in late November, the District Council were proposing to meet with parish council representatives to discuss the planning implications of the localism agenda.  It was agreed that Cllr Jones would be asked to act as the point of liaison with district planning officers for this purpose.

7. Village Hall Improvements
The Clerk reported that, in line with the decision taken by the Council on 17 December 2009 (Minute 6 refers) to support the Village Hall Management Committee in its programme of improvement works, a second letter of support had been provided to enable application to be made for grant funding for the next stage of the works.  Declaring a personal interest in the matter, as Chair of the Management Committee, Cllr Billing reported on the proposed next stage, which was to install double glazing in the remaining windows of the hall.
On behalf of the Management Committee, Cllr Billing thanked the Council for its continuing support.

8. Winter Maintenance
The Clerk read out a letter received from the County Council, giving guidance for winter maintenance arrangements.  Communities were being encouraged to participate in snow clearance and pilot training schemes were being offered to community groups.  It was agreed to look further into the costs of providing additional gritting supplies for use within the village.
9. Consultations

(i) Joint Budget Consultation  Cllr Billing reported on the Joint Budget Consulation, held by the County and District Councils, together with the Police Authority, on 10 November.

(ii) Minerals Core Strategy  It was noted that the consultation workshops on the Strategy, due to be held in late November, had been postponed until the New Year.
10. Correspondence
(i) Strategic Housing Market Assessment  It was noted that the District Council were due to carry out  a Strategic Housing Market Assessment.  This would be publicised within the village when the questionnaires were sent out.

(ii) Civic Protocol   A guidance note giving details of Civic Protocol for events in the District was read out by the Chairman.
(iii) Waste PFI Contract The Clerk gave an update on North Yorkshire’s Waste PFI proposals.  A decision was due to made by the County Council on 15 December.
(iv) Settle Town Hall  A drop-in event was due to be held on 23 November to review options for Settle Town Hall.

(v) District Council’s Community Grants  It was noted that the District Council were carrying out a review of charitable bodies and projects funded by community grants, and had asked for feedback from parish councils.  It was agreed to send a letter of support as regards Craven CAB.
(vi) Emergency Planning  It was noted that an emergency planning training event was to be held at County Hall on 9 December at 5.45pm.

11. Date of Next Meeting 
The next meeting of the Council would be held on 16 December 2010 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.  
The meeting closed at 8.55pm.

Chairman
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